
Pre-Prep News - Friday 19 November 

From Mrs Ross 

A super, busy Pre-Prep week of learning has culminated in our Children in Need fundraising day and Autumn 

Promenade in the Prep School.  We also welcomed pre-school children to our Pilgrims' Play session in the     

Reception classroom and garden.   

 

Our visiting speaker from the local 'No Limits' charity, led a Pre-Prep assembly yesterday.  Leslie talked to the 

boys about the ways in which local children and young people are helped by 'No Limits' and how 'Children in 

Need' help to fund their charity. 

 

Thank you for your continued support of our charity fundraising events in school. 



Year 2 

Another action packed week in Year 2. Formal written methods for subtraction have been mastered in Maths, 

beautiful Star of David crafts were created in RE, nativity rehearsals have got under way, and it was a wonderful 

end to the week with the Promenade Concert! The Year 2 boys thoroughly enjoyed watching the different           

ensembles and soloists and everyone smiled along with the guest conductor, Rupert Burton! 

Mrs James 

Year 1 

Year 1 have had a super week with their new supply teacher Mrs Greenwood (no relation to Myles Greenwood).  

Mrs Greenwood has really enjoyed getting to know the boys and is excited to be covering most of next week as 

well. Year 1 spent time reading through our Nativity play with Mrs Greenwood and our Year 2 boys on Tuesday.   

We are really looking forward to beginning rehearsals next week. Year 1 boys were also quick to learn our Nativity 

songs and carols with Mr Burton in music lessons and hymn practice.  

 



EYFS 

 

 

In Reception, shapes have been the focus of the week. The boys worked hard making a collage while discussing the 

properties of shapes; for example, what makes it a rectangle rather than a square. 

 

Another busy week with learning through play, developing our fine motor skills. 

 

Mrs Kent 



Forest School 

This week, Reception went on an autumn scavenger hunt. We were on the hunt for conkers, fungi, bare trees, 

squirrels, berries, brown leaves, yellow leaves, twigs with moss on, winged seeds, evergreen leaves, acorns, sweet 

chestnut shells, and star shaped leaves. The boys had a lot of fun scavenging and with a good degree of success. 

We even did a bit of outdoor yoga at the end of the session! 

Year 2 created their own un-nature trail. During their journey to Elizabeth Mead, the boys identified examples of 

things that were not natural. The boys created a trail for each other and on our journey back, the boys had to    

follow each other’s trail and tick off the items when they had spotted them. We also had a go at creating a shelter. 

Mrs Walker 



Pre-Prep Notices 

 

Key dates: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pilgrims’ Shell awards: 

Reception—to Matthias for fantastic scavenging during Forest School. 
 
Year 1—to Teddy for working  so hard with super focus this week. 
 
Year 2— to Wilber for being a star doing all his learning virtually and working so hard on Zoom. 

Monday 29 November  Book Week 

Tuesday 30 November  PPA Book Sale 

Wednesday 1 December 0900 Nativity performance—coffee from 0815 

Friday 3 December  Christmas jumper day 

Christmas lunch 


